Sugarmill Crime Watch Meeting Minutes

September 12, 2011

President Richard Byrnes called the meeting to order at 3pm and then led the group in the recitation of the Pledge of Allegiance. He next introduced new driver, Patrick Byrnes, his son. As there was no speaker scheduled, Byrnes called on Sgt Evan to address the group.

Sgt Evan told us that the Sheriff’s volunteer programs are untouched as of now. There are no fuel restrictions due to reduction in usage and the drop in gas prices.  The Sheriff is planning to run for office again. We cannot be political when in uniform.  On October 1, 2011, Fire Rescue will come under the purview of the Sheriff’s Office. All firefighters had to reapply and be screened again. Changes made will save money. This means that the Sheriff’s Office will increase in size. Personnel will be moved around and deputy sheriffs will train to be firefighters.  Andy Cox is now a Canine deputy. No one has replaced him yet. Deputy Steve Smith, our contact, is on the road and Ricky Grant will help him. Nature Coast EMS will offer a free 2-hour CPR class in January. There have been car burglaries at area Churches. They are supposedly isolated cases. BE SURE TO LOCK CAR DOORS! Turn off the GPS on your phone when posting pictures on the WEB. It is also a good idea to place a password on your cell phone. Applications for the Citizen’s Academy are available.  EMS and County Government offer Citizen’s Academies too. The gas card stays in the car it is in. When performing a house check or filling the car with gas, carry the portable radio instead of signing out of service. Remember that we speak in plain talk over the radio.  Be sure to read the new handbook. CP8 has moved. It now covers the area around Sugar Mill Woods. CP6 now covers the area from Cardinal North to the airport. There are no more Crown Victorias. The Sheriff is looking at Dodge Chargers and Ford Taurus “look-alikes”.

President Byrnes reminded us that the May minutes are on our website.

In the absence of Treasurer Roger Kessenger, President Byrnes read the Treasurer’s Report. We received $55.00 in donations in April 2011. Our ending balance for that month was $4023.11. In May 2011, donations totaled $1000.00. The account was debited $35.86 bringing the closing balance for May to $4987.25. No donations were recorded in June; two checks were written for $44.84, and $138.61, bringing our ending balance to $4803.80.

We received a $75.00 donation in July, spent $34.98, and ended the month with a balance of $4843.82. In August, donations totaled $145.99. The closing balance was $4988.82. William VanVliet made a motion to accept the report as presented. Lew Tippett seconded it. The motion passed unanimously.

The car went in for maintenance on August 5. The oil was changed and a couple of tires were replaced. A complaint was made that the A/C is not working right. That will be checked out the next time the car is serviced.

House checks have become overwhelming. Our job is to be visible. The checks are a courtesy. Do what you can. If a house has been checked the day before you are driving, it is OK to skip the check or do a drive-by. Be sure to mark the log with Drive-by or walk around.

If a driver encounters trouble when using the gas card and need to prepay for the gas, get the final slip and note the number of gallons to the third decimal place.  Make sure that the number of gallons entered on the daily log is also noted to the third decimal place. If you are the first driver of the day, go through the steps noted on the back of the log sheet.

Make sure that we stop at Stop Signs.

Seven crimes were reported in SWM during July and August.

Monthly Statistics are as follows:






June

July

August

Man Hours



234

200

214

Miles




3127

2857

3077

Fuel Gallons



219.996
187.428
211.541

Fuel Cost



$778.21
$678.31
$749.09

Security Checks


824

834

951

Construction Sites


90

84

91

Utilities



498

417

485

Cards will be sent to Paul Fulton, Hank McCormick, and Keith Johns.

Five members have resigned.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:10 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Michele Eisner

Secretary

